LAKE TISHOMINGO PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION
Minutes

June 11, 2013

Board Members Present:  President John Dauernheim, Marilyn Meyer, John Johnston, Gordon Kassen, Kevin Seelbach and Ray Lauer

The meeting was called to order at 7:03 p.m. by President Dauernheim.  There were ten (10) residents present and all recited the Pledge of Allegiance to the flag.

Minutes of the meeting of May 14, 2013:  A motion was made by John Johnston, and seconded by Kevin to not read the minutes since they were available on the web site and will be published in the Newsletter.  MOTION PASSED

Treasurer’s Report:  Marilyn reported on income and expenses.  Cash Inflow amounted to $2,377.71 and included $30.00 for sale of gate cards, $20.00 for rental of pontoon trailer, a $300.00 payment for 2013-14 assessment, $2,000.00 realized from the sale of a lot owned by LTPOA, and interest on the checking account amounting to $27.71.
Payment, or Cash Outflow, amounted to $3,883.41.  Significant items included a payment of $465.00 to PDC Labs for water testing, $232.48 for publication of the Newsletter, $788.50 for the Columbia Insurance Quarterly, $540.00 for cutting the grass twice, $447.70 to Door Controls of St. Louis for purchase of a supply of gate cards, and $1,028.79 to LTPOA Board attorney Dennis Tesreau.  Other items paid for included rental of the portable toilet outside the Community House, gasoline for the truck, a new speed limit sign, utilities ($116.34) and Charter Business for the gate phone for two months.
The checking account balance is $216,200.11.

Marilyn then sought approval for payment of the following bills; CEG Paving, $34,780 for road repairs on both the north and south sides, $1,152 for mowing of the dam, $540.00 for mowing the lakefront area, and $647.20 for new picnic tables and sand for the volleyball area.  The total expenditure amounted to $37,743.46.
At the conclusion of the report, a motion was made by Kevin, seconded by Gordon, to approve both the Treasurer’s report and payment of these bills.  MOTION PASSED

Gate:  Russ Wilner sought guidance about the entrance gate for Thursday, July 4.  After discussion it was decided the gate will be left in the raised position during daylight hours, and this will facilitate the entry of home owners’ guests.

There was also a discussion about the length of time “party codes” for the gate should be granted, and then a question was asked about realtors getting access to the lake when they are advertising property.  Russ responded that he makes decisions individually depending on each circumstance.

Security:  No report.  John Johnston brought to the board’s attention a homeowner’s boat trailer left abandoned on the Community House parking area.  A letter will be mailed to this individual advising the trailer must be moved.
Building:  John Johnston presented three (3) separate building permits for Lot M-36 owned by Jeff and Krista Marlow.  They wish to refurbish the existing 6’ x 8’ existing shed, want to replace the 4’ x 16’ dock with an AZEK dock, and then place a 12’ x 30’ gravel area to park a boat when not in use.  Gordon made a motion to approve the requests and this was seconded by Marilyn.  MOTION PASSED
Maintenance:  John Johnston suggested the area on each side of the entry road from Hillsboro House Springs Road to the gate needs to be cut and cleaned and he had obtained a bid for this work.  It was felt the work needs to be done, but the amount sought for the work was extreme.  Other options will be sought, and Gordon said he would assist in this effort.
Gordon discussed the area that had been damaged as a result of the heavy rain, and he will contact McLaran to get the work finished.

Kevin suggested the purchase and installation of 4’ plywood sheets for use in the work shed, to protect the concrete where salt is stored.  He will handle this need.

LTIA Representative:   No report

Finance:  Janet will help prepare the next budget and suggested the board schedule a time in early August to make a determination about finances.
Web site:  Janet Hirsch advised the deadline for submission of articles and advertising for the next copy of the Newsletter is June 20, 2013.

Parents Club Representative, Garden Club, Sewer Board, and Water Testing:  No reports.  Despite the lack of a report about water testing, Gordon led a discussion about the number of times we need to test our water conditions, now that sewers have been installed.  It was decided in the future water testing will occur two times yearly rather than on four occasions.
Dam Report:  Clarue Holland was unable to be present for the meeting but she did submit written comments prior to the meeting date, and it addressed grass cutting issues, burrowing holes on the dam and the possibility of having the grass cut along the roads in our subdivision.  After a discussion, a decision was reached on the times grass cutting will be addressed on the dam.   Also, there was a report of evidence a beaver is present here at the lake.  Ken Jost will be asked to make contact with the trapper for this animal and the possibility of animals burrowing at the dam.  
Old Business:  President Dauernheim provided an overview of his investigation of having guard railing installed alongside the road (hill) from South Lakeshore to where the water enters the lake.  He provided the price quote and after discussion, it was decided this matter would be tabled until a later time.
There being no further matters for consideration, Gordon made a motion to adjourn the meeting and this was seconded by Marilyn.   The meeting ended at 7:58 p.m.

Prepared by Ray Lauer,

Vice President and Secretary
